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NOTICE TO STUDENTS ENROLLED IN MEDICAL PROFESSIONAL INSTITUTE’S 
LICENSED PRACTICAL NURSE PROGRAM 

 
June 14, 2016 

 
 On June 1, 2016, the Massachusetts Board of Registration in Nursing (Board) voted to 
withdraw approval of the Medical Professional Institute (MPI), Practical Nursing Program 
(Program).  In its letter, the Board stated that the effective date for withdrawal of Program 
approval is the September 2016 graduation date for the current Level III students plus one day. 
 
 In response, today the Massachusetts Division of Professional Licensure, Office of 
Private Occupational School Education (DPL) revoked MPI’s program approval to offer its 
Practical Nursing Program for all students other than those enrolled in the Level III program 
(with an expected graduation date of September 2016).  The revocation is effective 
immediately.   
 
 If you are a student enrolled in either the Level II Program (with an expected graduation 
date of on or about January 2017), or the Level I Program (with an expected graduation date of 
on or about May 2017), MPI is no longer authorized to offer instruction to you and, furthermore, 
you would not be eligible to take the NCLEX exam based on your instruction at MPI.   
 
 For students enrolled in either the Level II or Level I Programs, you may be entitled to a 
full refund of all monies paid to MPI.  If you are unsure of your refund amount, or have a 
question regarding the revocation, please contact Clinton Dick, the Executive Director of the 
Office of Private Occupational School Education, at (617) 727-5970 or via email at 
clinton.w.dick@massmail.state.ma.us 


